
GREATER WILLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of Ordinary Meeting 
  6th December 2017
 -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
IN ATTENDANCE
 Councillor Henfrey, Councillor Carr, Councillor Cogdon
Councillor Danby, Councillor Elgie, Councillor Graham, Councillor Wood
Emma Mennouni, Community Services Officer 
Helen Cogdon, Town Clerk (minutes) 
1. ACCEPTANCE OF APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received from Councillors Tinsley, Councillor Smith, Councillor Greensmith  and Councillor Maynard. 

Acceptance of apologies were proposed by Councillor Henfrey and seconded by Councillor Carr.   
2. DECLARATION OF INTEREST
Members are reminded to update their Declaration of personal and prejudicial interest register as and when required, as soon as is reasonably possible. 
Councillor Cogdon declared an interest in Items 10, 11 and 12.
Councillor Elgie declared an interest in Item 13.

3. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
Residents Agenda Items requested through the Clerk.

None received.
4. TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON THE
1st November 2017

The minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on the 1st November 2017 as printed and circulated were approved and taken as a true record.

Proposed Councillor Cogdon
Seconded Councillor Carr
Matters arising (for information only)
Councillor Graham said he noticed a new recycling bin had appeared off the High street.
He asked for an update on what was happening with the existing bottle banks. The Clerk said assurances have been made to remove them.

5. TO CONSIDER NEW PLANNING APPLICATIONS

7 Rosedale Terrace, Willington – Garage to rear garden. For information only.

Lowfield Farm, Willington – Two storey side extension with Juliette balcony to rear first floor. Standard consultation expiry date: 8 December 2017. No comments have been received from residents.
6. CONFIRMATION OF OUTSTANDING PLANNING APPLICATION DECISIONS
Managers Flat, Collier House Community Centre, South View, Sunnybrow – change of use from Community Centre to dwelling including new detached office/gym and garage block.

Approved.

7. TO CONSIDER THE ALLOTMENT REPORT

Councillor Graham said he had nothing to report.
8. TO CONSIDER THE TOWN COUNCILLORS MONTHLY REPORT

Councillor Graham said that the October minutes were not accurate. Councillor Tinsley had stated that the pavement at either side of the Sunnybrow bus stop was 2 foot wide when in fact it is 1.13 metres. He said he understood that there was a covenant to stop building a shelter but covenants can be removed. He asked County Councillor Gunn if the meeting with D.C.C had been arranged. County Councillor Gunn said she will arrange a site visit and would pass possible dates to the Clerk. She asked who would like to attend.

Councillor Henfrey said there had been a tremendous amount of work done recently to provide the Christmas lights, tree, carol service and reception. Also the Pantomime, santa and face painting had been excellent this year. He said people dont realise how much work goes on behind the scenes to make these events happen and staff have worked very hard.

The Community Services Officer confirmed that next years pantomime has been booked for the 1st December 2018. It will be Dick Whittington, the quote is £1099.
Councillor Henfrey said the Clerk had written the George Burdon McKean Lottery bid and been successful. She is to be congratulated.
9. TO CONSIDER THE COUNTY COUNCILLORS MONTHLY REPORT
County Councillor Gunn said;
She would like to say thank you for a year that has been extremely successful for G.W.T.C.

The Christmas lights were fantastic this year. She was sorry that due to the weather she was unable to attend the Carol Service.
The activities like Halloween and the Pantomime are excellent and next years George Burdon McKean project will be a big thing to put Willington on the map. Thankyou to Helen and Emma who have worked on the project. Achieving a lottery award is not easy and often based on the way you write it and the buzz words you use, so well done to Helen for writing the Lottery Bid.
This years success shows the importance of teamwork and working in partnership and she is pleased that herself and County Councillor Tinsley have been able to invest their neighbourhood budget money into the CCTV, CAB, Pantomime and George Burdon

McKean projects.
Councillor Gunn attended the full D.C.C Council meeting. Simon Henig said that Lumiere had increased its footfall this year and attracted a range of international visitors which is a credit for our region as it now has national recognition. Lumiere also significantly increases revenue for Durham businesses.
Business Durham have won an Enterprise award this year.

Councillor Gunn wished the town council a happy Christmas.

The Clerk thanked Councillor Gunn for her work and support.

10. TO APPROVE THE BANK RECONCILLIATION 
The Clerk tabled the financial report from 1st November 2017 to 30th November 2017.

The Bank Reconciliation at the 1st November 2017 had a starting balance of £7,680.18 There were credits of £11,810 and there are debits of 10,109.48 leaving an end balance on the 30th November 2017 of £9,380.70.
Proposed Councillor Carr
Seconded Councillor Elgie
11. TO APPROVE THE BUDGET REPORT

The Clerk said the budget for 2017/18 is now £113,374.

Total expenditure to date is £56,280.65 and there are committed costs of £1,055.24 leaving an available resource on budget of £56,038.11.
The Clerk said subject to slippage it is anticipated that the council will achieve its projected budget.

Proposed Councillor Carr
Seconded Councillor Elgie
12. TO CONSIDER COMMUNITY FUND APPLICATIONS

None received.
13. TO CONSIDER CIVIC FUND APPLICATIONS

A request has been received from the Dovedale Community Hub for a Christmas Party for aged people. 
This was AGREED.
Proposed Councillor Carr
Seconded Councillor Woods
Resolved 1 to award the Dovedale Community Hub £50.00

The Clerk said a letter of thanks had been received for the Great North Air Ambulance for the council’s £50.00 donation.

14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS (FOR INFORMATION ONLY)
      The Clerk said the office will be closed from 20th December 2017 till 4th January 2018. 

      Councillor Smith has asked the Clerk to wish everyone a Happy Christmas and Happy New Year in her absence. 

Councillor Henfrey said he wished to pass the council’s condolances to Councillor Carr on his recent bereavement.
15. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING   

Wednesday, 11th January 2018 at 6.30pm    
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Signed by the Chairman ................................................................
11th January 2017

